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ASSOCIATION OF CARIBBEAN STATES (ACS)

4th EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF THE MINISTERIAL COUNCIL 

Panama City, Panama, July 28, 2005

Speech delivered by His Excellency Mr. Samuel Lewis Navarro
 First Vice President of the Republic and Minister of Foreign Affairs during the Opening Ceremony  

Your Excellencies, Ministers of Foreign Affairs and Heads of Delegation of ACS Member States,

Your Excellency Arthur Napoleon Robinson, Former Prime Minister of Trinidad and Tobago

Honourable Rubén Silié, Secretary General of the ACS, 

Members of the Diplomatic Corps and International Organisations accredited in Panama 
Heads of Delegation of the Observer Countries and Organisations of the ACS, 

Special Guests of the 4th Summit of Heads of State and/or Government of the Association of Caribbean States,

Members of the media,

Friends
It is with great pleasure that I extend a warm welcome to all of you on behalf of the people and Government of Panama. As First Vice President of the Republic and Minister of Foreign Affairs, I am honoured that Panama is hosting this 4th Summit of Heads of State and/or Government of the Association of Caribbean States and I am especially honoured to launch the work of the 4th Extraordinary Meeting of the Ministerial Council of the Association of Caribbean States.

I am certain that this 4th Summit in Panama is a crucial meeting for the discussion and analysis that will allow the Association of Caribbean States to be strengthened as the region’s valid representative ten years after its inception. 
Not only will this meeting be important for discussing the problems and challenges presented to us by the international agenda, but it will also serve as an opportunity not only for us to strengthen historical, economic, social and cultural ties among the peoples of the Caribbean with clear strategies and concrete initiatives, as expected and needed by Caribbean nations, but to also outline clear goals and specific objectives in order for those ties to continue contributing to our development.  
It is our duty to consider during the course of this meeting, the Draft Declaration of Panama, which will outline the most relevant objectives and commitments to be adopted by the Caribbean leaders taking part in this 4th Summit, as an ACS task for the coming years. To a large extent, it is up to us to ensure that the Declaration reflect the permanence of common values and objectives, and at the same time, the renewal and strengthening needed within the ACS, following its first stage of existence. I believe that the Declaration could outline more than just intentions and concerns, but also a political will that would translate into a new effort to draw the peoples of the Caribbean closer and to take full advantage of all their potentialities in order for them to achieve sustainable development. 
I reiterate to you a warm welcome to Panama, I express my thanks for your participation and invite you to have an open and frank discussion that would help us achieve those positive results. 
In opening this 4th Extraordinary Meeting of the Ministerial Council, I hope for great success in our efforts and wish you a pleasant stay in this Caribbean land of Panama, where unity in diversity has flourished beautifully. 
Thank you very much
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